
 

 

MAJORITY MINORITY SUBCOMMITTEE 

MEETING 

June 18, 2022  

  

In Attendance  

  

Commissioners  Intern  Vendors  

Campbell, Marie Allen, 
Chair-P  

Ramdani, Nassim-P  Mathur, Priti 
(ARCBridge)-P 

Bulluck, Dona S.-P   Mathur, Sam 

(ARCBridge)-P 

Graves, Constance -P    Wice, Prof. Jeffrey-P  

Kissee, Adrienne-P    Zanfardino, Marissa-A  

Mauldin, Larry-P      

Mazza, Dominic-E     

Owens-Cody, Keshana-

P   

    

      

      

 

  

Agenda Items  

  

I. Call to Order & Roll Call  
 Meeting was called to order by Chair Campbell at 9:04am, followed 

by Roll Call.  
  

  
    II. Approve Meeting Minutes  

 Commissioner Graves moved the adoption of the June 11, 2022 

meeting minutes. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Kissee. The 
motion passed unanimously.   

  



 

 

  III.  Legal Discussion/Update  
 Professor Wice advised the provision that allowed participation in a 

meeting governed by the Open Meetings Law via Zoom has been extended 
through July 14,2022 by Governor Hochul’s Executive Order. 

IV. Mapping Discussion/Update  
 The Functional Analysis has been completed by ARCBridge. 
 The elections used were the 2018 Democratic Primary for Attorney 
General and Lieutenant Governor were utilized for the bell weather test. 

This along with the Functional Analysis results will be discussed during 
next Saturday’s meeting. A question was asked why the County Legislator 

elections were not used. Jeff will discuss with Dr. Handley for response at 
the next meeting. 

  
V. Public Hearings and Community Engagement Forums  

 The next joint Public Hearing for the ACRC and the MMD will be 
held on June 30, 2022, at 5:00pm. 
 The Joint Public Meeting is being advertised in the Times Union, the 

Spotlight newspapers, and the Altamont Enterprise. The banner will scroll 
on the Times Union website for twenty-four hours.  
 Commissioners Campbell and Owens-Cody presented the maps at the 
South End Night Market on June 16, 2022.  
 It was suggested that our Community Survey be posted on our 
Facebook page. Mr. Ramdani is exploring this option for the MMD.  
 The Community Survey has been sent to the churches and community 
organizations with a link to the survey. A follow-up email was also sent 

to churches and community organizations. Chair Campbell has asked that 
the survey be moved to the main page of the website.  

   
VI. Open Action Items   

 Discussion relating to the Final Report led to it being amended once 

again. 
 Commissioner Graves moved that the meeting be adjourned.  The 

motion was seconded by Commissioner Kissee. The motion carried 
unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 10:04am.   

  


